PARISH of ODD RODE

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held at Mow Cop Community Church on Wednesday 21st June 2017 at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Cllrs Smith (Chair), Lawton, Robinson, Shaw, S Harwood, C Harwood, Clowes, Cook, Cope and Meakin.
Mr G. Roberts (Clerk) & CEC Cllr Liz Wardlaw 

	
	

	Item No.


	Detail
	Action

	      1187.

        1188.

       1189.

       1190.
     1191.

    
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Moller, Cllr Rooney,          Cllr Hemsley & PCSO Nigel Hobbs.. 
Public Forum
No members of the public raised any issues.  
Declarations of interest
None.
Minutes of a meeting held on 17th May 2017
Cllr C Robinson proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded and it was RESOLVED nem con to pass the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th May 2017 as a true and correct record.
Matters arising from the Meeting of 179h May 2017
a) Playing fields – Cllr Clowes reported that CEC officers had stated it will take 6 to 8 weeks to do the remedial work. Meanwhile, the PROW were looking at the access and an WREN application will be prepared for the MUGA. Cllr Cook reported that the WREN application for Mount Pleasant was in and a decision will be made in October.
b)  SIDs  – the Clerk had not yet received prices for flashing roundels.
c)  PCSO –  There was a discussion on the subject of funding 

an enhanced PCSO service from April 2018, in which it was generally agreed that, given the levels of crime & disorder in the parish, the new standard service level was adequate and that extra funding could not be justified.
d) Banking arrangements – This was in progress.
e) Killer Mile – The Clerk was applying for the road closure and  

a traffic management company (Amberon Ltd) would need to be engaged to manage the closure & diversions. 
f) Traffic on Sandbach Road – Cllr Cope raised the problem of traffic travelling too fast along Sandbach Road and getting into difficulties when taking the bend by the end of Chapel Lane. He also felt that the increasing levels of traffic using Sandbach Road justified a pedestrian crossing somewhere near to the Broughton Arms.  Cllr C Harwood proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to inform CEC Highways of the problem of traffic taking the bend too quickly and request that they provide a solution to the problem. Also, to separately request a pedestrian crossing near to the Broughton Arms.
	

	       1192.  
       1193.

       1194. 
    1195.
    1196.
    1197.


	Item raised by Cllr S Harwood
Cllr Harwood reported that she had received numerous complaints from residents of all villages. After much discussion, Cllr Robinson proposed, Cllr Smith seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED that the Council objects to the cuts and that more positive suggestions be made (Cllr S Harwood will provide suggested routes, etc).

Co-option of Councillor
There were no applications.
Accounts and Expenses

Cllr Robinson proposed, Cllr Smith seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the following: 
PAYE + NIC


                     
           £617.51    June payment
Mr G Roberts            
                                            £1,663.19   June salary  
Superannuation




£578.70   
June payment

Fuel Genie                                                                   £39.92    

Rode runner diesel
Newfield Holdings                                                      £309.60   
June rent                    

08 Direct                                                                      £11.99    
Freephone number 1 month              

Giff Gaff                                                                         £7.50    1 mobile monthly £7.50 credit.
Police & Crime Commissioner for Cheshire           £5,959.00
PCSO first half year 2017/18       

KW Trevelyan                                                            £318.00    

New alternator fitted.

BT                                                                              £297.80    

Office phone & internet, one quarter.

BT Payphones                                                               £1.00    

Purchase of Mow Cop phone box.

Scholar Green Village Hall                                           £28.00 

Room hire

Newfield Automation                                                  £600.00  

SID maintenance to end of contract (June)

Reports & Updates
A) CEC Report - Cllr Wardlaw reported on CEC issues  including bus service cuts, Rode Heath play park and a number of CEC initiatives. Cllr C Harwood raised the issue of traffic lights on the A34 to the north of Congleton.  
B) Report from committees & working groups – The Community Transport Committee had organised various trips. The NHDP Steering Group had nearly finalised the survey, which will go to the printers soon. The Newsletter Working Group reported that the latest newsletter had recently gone out.  
C) PCSO – a written report had been received. 
D) Village Halls – The Council’s representatives reported on  

the village halls. 
Correspondence 

In response to a request by CEC Highways to meet the Council it was agreed to have a joint meeting with Church Lawton PC.  Issues raised by councillors included overgrown hedges (Station Rd, Mill Mead, etc) and weeds not being killed.
Conclusion

The meeting concluded at 8.30 pm.

Signed _____________________________________
Dated______________________________
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